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Mr. Ross Povenmire, Director of Conservation
Town of Boxford .
7A Spofford Road

Boxford, Ma. 01921 July 27, 2015
RE: 26 Arrowhead Farm Road, Notice of Intent Application Amendment to Parcel 37-1

Dear Mr. Povenmire,

It has come to our attention that the existing pool, pool decking, pool utilities, and original pool house
were not permitted under a Notice of Intent. As a representative of the new owners we would like to
amend our Notice of Intent Application to include the above described work undertaken by the prior
owners.

The pool and related facilities are shown on our existing conditions plot plan, dated June 23, 2015 by
AGH Engineering, which is part of our Notice of Intent submission.

As you are aware, we proposed minor modifications to these facilities to minimize the pool area impacts
to the adjoining 25’ no-build setback line to existing wetland. Three modifications will lessen impacts on
the adjoining wetland: 1) removal of 16 sf. of pool decking which is within the 25’ no-build setback line,
2) existing pool house to be demolished and relocated at the west end of the pool decking, and 3) the
decking material is in disrepair and shall be replaced so that no erosion or siltation of the existing deck
surface can discharge to the adjoining wetland.

Thank you for your cooperation with this matter.
Sincerely yours,
Daniel C. Orwig
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